
 U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 National Security Division 
 
 
 
Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C.  20530
 December 8, 2008 
By E-File 
 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 l2th St. SW, Room TW-B204 
Washington, DC 20554 
 

Re: United Wireless Holdings Inc. 
ISP-PDR-20080404-00010 
ULS 0003385641; ULS 0003385370 

 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 

The Department of Justice (“DOJ”), including the Federal Bureau of Investigation 
(“FBI”), with the concurrence of the Department of Homeland Security (“DHS”) (collectively, 
the “Agencies”), officially withdraws its request to defer action on the above-referenced Petition 
for Declaratory Ruling permitting United Wireless Holdings Inc., which is wholly owned by a 
citizen of the United Kingdom, to acquire up to 100 percent ownership in United Spectrum 
Management Services LLC.  United Wireless Holdings seeks this declaratory ruling in 
connection with the above-referenced wireless license applications.  Based on the information 
provided to the Agencies by the Applicant and analysis by the Agencies of potential national 
security, law enforcement and public safety issues, the Agencies hereby notify the Commission 
that they have no objection to the above-referenced Petition and associated Applications. 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ JENNIFER ROCKOFF 
Jennifer Rockoff 
Attorney 
National Security Division 
U.S. Department of Justice 
 

cc: David Krech (via email at david.krech@fcc.gov) 
Best Copy and Printing, Inc. (via email at fcc@bcpiweb.com) 
Jim Bird (via email at jim.bird@fcc.gov) 
Tracey Wilson-Parker (via email at tracey.wilson-parker@fcc.gov) 
Michelle Sclater (via email at michelle.sclater@fcc.gov) 
Christine M. Crowe (via email at CCrowe@wbklaw.com) 


